MINUTES

and

MAIN RESULTS
of the

FINAL MEETING
held on 16 to 18 September 2002 at the Vienna University of Technology, Austria
In the Final Meeting 57 representatives from 41 institutions of 24 European countries took part, including Belgium, Denmark, Germany, Greece, Spain, Ireland, Italy, Austria, Portugal, Finland, Sweden, UK, Island, Lichtenstein, Bulgaria, Czech Republic, Cyprus, Latvia, Lithuania, Hungary, Poland, Romania, Slovenia, Slovak Republic (See Annex 1).
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The meeting was opened by Professor Mehdi Jazayeri, who welcomed the participants.
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After the formal part has finished all participants introduced briefly themselves and their departments and institutions they represented. 
The meeting was split in several sessions. 

During the first session the following issues were discussed and adopted:

· Reporting about project progress (See Annex 2). The information was presented by the Project Coordinator Prof. Angel Smrikarov.
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· Listening to the opinion of the Leader of the Evaluation Board Mrs. Deborah Trayhurn.
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· Discussions took place on the coordinator's report as well as on the opinion of the Leader of the Evaluation Board. 

· Adopting the Curricula for Bachelors in Computer Science (See Annex 3), in Computer Engineering (See Annex 4), in Software Engineering (See Annex 5) and in Information Systems (See Annex 6). 
· Specifying the activities until the end of the first year.  

· Discussion.

During DDDDuring the second session mainly financial issues were discussed. The project manager reminded about the main project financial rules and the way of preparation of financial documents. A decision was made that by 10/10/2002 each partner has to send filled in financial appendices by email for check, and by 20/10/2002 – the final report by registered mail.

In addition Expert group meetings took place, at which the activities of the groups for the second year were discussed and specified.
On 17/09/02 the sessions continued with a demonstration of the ECET WEB site, demonstration of the VIRTUAL EUROPEAN DEPARTMENT of COMPUTING (VEDoC) WEB site, demonstration of the Virtual Centre for Preparing WEB based Courses (e-Learning Shell) and of the Virtual Library.
A decision was made to establish a VEDoC. The coordination of this department was assigned to the department of Computing at the University of Rousse.

A proposal for a Work plan for year 2002 / 2003 (See Annex 7) was discussed and adopted.
